
Dear friends in the Viennese Peace Movement and the Hiroshima Group Vienna 

With these few lines the PeaceWatch in Copenhagen wants to express its support 

to your steady work against nuclear armament and for peace. We are ashamed to 

admit that Denmark was not among the member-states of the UN who agreed 

upon a treaty on the ban of nuclear weapons this summer. The Danish government 

follows USA through thick and thin, and almost all the political parties agree; thus 

we cannot even hope that an election would change that. 

Accordingly, independent critical voices from private citizens are more called for 

than ever. Since October 19th 2001, the Peace Watch has demonstrated every day 

for a new and peaceful Danish foreign policy, and for world peace.  

August 6th will be our day no. 5771 
In this small local struggle it is good to know that friends and activists elsewhere 

in the world are struggling for the same goals. We are full of gratitude that you are 

there every year to remind us all of the crimes 6th and 9th August 1945.  

The world must not be allowed to forget. 

  

 

 

For the Danish PeaceWatch 

Minna Skafte Jensen, July 2017 

 

 


